
The Unpayable Debt Of Ten Thousand
Talents Of Matthew 18:24

Arthur Walkington Pink (1 April 1886 – 15 July 1952) was an English Bible
teacher who sparked a renewed interest in the exposition of Reformed
Theology.

This article is based on Matthew 18:21-35, the lesson of forgiveness Jesus
taught Peter. The master of a servant forgave a huge debt of 10,000 talents
his servant owed him, but the same servant would not forgive his fellow
servant of a small debt of only 100 pence!

Let’s see how much money the Bible is referring to in today’s currency in US
dollars.

I got the following information from various web sources. If you find
something wrong with the values or my math, please tell me in the comments
section below.

The New Testament talent was the equivalent of 6000 denarii.

A denarius was a silver coin weighing 60 grains.

There are 437.5 grains in one ounce.

The current price of silver on the date of this article is $17.31 USD an
ounce.

$17.31 ÷ 437.5 = $0.0395657143 per grain of silver.

$0.0395657143 X 60 = $2.373942858 is the current value of one denarius.

$2.373942858 X 6000 = $14,243.657148 is the current value of one talent.

$14,243.657148 X 10,000 = $142,436,571.48 USD is the current value of ten
thousand talents.

This is a considerable amount of money the average person would never be able
to repay, and yet the man was forgiven that debt by his master! It reminds me
of the debt we all owe to our Creator. Only our redeemer Jesus Christ had the
wherewithal to pay that debt for us!
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a “pence” is another name for a denarius. Therefore the debt of 100 pence the
fellow servant owed the servant who had the debt of 10,000 talents was only
$237 USD in today’s money. It’s exceedingly less than the enormous debt of
10,000 talents or $142 million dollars. This is the difference between our
sins against God compared to the sins of others against us! 142 million is
nearly 600,000 times greater than 237! (142,000,000 / 237 = 599156) Is it too
hard for us to forgive our brother, friend or even enemy who asks forgiveness
from us?

I have held grudges for a time against certain people during certain times
and situations, but later when the situation changed, God gave me the grace
to forgive the people in question. How can I say I forgave them? I would
travel out of my way to their homes to fellowship with them.


